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April 14, 2021 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing to highly recommend Ayak Chol for a teaching position in mathematics at your 
institution. Please allow me to explain why I feel able to make this recommendation. 

I am mathematics faculty at GateWay Community College, and I also serve as mathematics coordinator; 
it was in this capacity that I hired Mr. Chol as an adjunct faculty member starting in Spring 2015. 
Finding quality adjunct faculty members can be a great challenge, so I was thrilled to hire Mr. Chol. Mr. 
Chol taught a variety of mathematics courses for GateWay from Spring 2015 through Spring 2019. 

Mr. Chol’s primary responsibilities on a day-to-day basis at GateWay involved teaching students from 
very diverse backgrounds. Having a faculty member like Mr. Chol teaching in our Math and Science 
Division was a great comfort to myself and my colleagues, as we knew our students would be well cared 
for. Mr. Chol’s kind demeanor, combined with his great patience in helping struggling students, makes 
him an approachable for students, and he is well loved by students. His content expertise ensured a 
student would never leave confused.  

As I hope I have made clear, Mr. Chol is an ideal employee with the positive attitude and motivation he 
brings each day. His strong work ethic ensures every task he is involved with is done thoroughly and 
with attention to detail. I am quite confident that the aforementioned attributes which have made Mr. 
Chol extremely successful in his role at GateWay Community College carry over to all aspects of life – 
in particular, to his current search to obtain a full-time teaching position at your institution. If there is 
any other information I may provide, please feel free to contact me at the email address or phone 
number below. I truly believe you will find Mr. Chol to be an amazing person and an excellent fit for 
the mathematics position available at your college! 

With kind regards, 

Shannon Ruth, M.A. 
Mathematics Faculty, Coordinator, Math Club Advisor 
Math & Science Division  
shannon.ruth@gatewaycc.edu  
(602) 286 – 8703

mailto:shannon.ruth@gatewaycc.edu

